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June 6, 2019 

 
Nina Ruiz 
El Paso County Development Services Department 
DSDcomments@elpasoco.com 
 
RE:  Saddlehorn Ranch/824 Acre Curtis Road Subdivision-Final Plat 
  Case No. SF1912 

 Section 3 and the N ½ of the N ½ of Section 10, T13S, R64W, 6th P.M. 
  Water Division 2, Water District 10 
  Upper Black Squirrel Creek Designated Basin 
 
Dear Ms. Ruiz: 
 
We have reviewed your May 15, 2019 submittal concerning the above referenced proposal for 
the development of 816.5 acres into 224 single family lots, including roads, drainage 
facilities, and utilities. 
 
This office previously commented on the Preliminary Plan in our letter dated May 30, 2019. The 
comments from our previous letter dated May 30, 2019 (copy enclosed) regarding the water supply 
for this subdivision still apply.  

 
If you, or the applicant, have any questions, please contact Ioana Comaniciu at 303-866-3581 
ext. 8246. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Jeff Deatherage  
Water Supply Chief 
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